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From: Poilievre, Pierre - M.P. <pierre.poilievre@parl.gc.ca>
Sent: September 19, 2025 1:02 PM
To: Hui Zhang, CAPIC <communications@capic.ca>
Cc: Rempel, Michelle - M.P. <Michelle.Rempel@parl.gc.ca>
Subject: Office of the Leader of the Official Opposition / Bureau du Chef de l’Opposition officielle

September 19, 2025

Mr. Dory Jade
Chief Executive Officer
CAPIC-ACCPI
communications@capic.ca

Dear Mr. Jade:

Thank you for your kind message of support following my recent election as the new Member of Parliament for Battle River-Crowfoot.

The Conservative caucus looks forward to working with the Canadian Association of Professional Immigration Consultants (CAPIC) to fix the issues 
facing Canada’s immigration systems.  While my busy schedule precludes a meeting at this time, I have forwarded your concerns to the Official 
Opposition Shadow Minister for Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship, the Hon. Michelle Rempel Garner, for her review and consideration.  You can 
follow up directly with her office here: Michelle.Rempel@parl.gc.ca. 

As the 45th Parliament continues, Conservatives are committed to providing Canadians with a strong opposition.  We are dedicated to consulting with 
organizations like CAPIC to ensure that critical issues are debated and necessary actions undertaken to allow Canadian immigration to thrive.

Once again, thank you for your message.  I extend my best wishes to CAPIC for continued success in your important work.

Sincerely,

The Hon. Pierre Poilievre, P.C. M.P.
Leader of the Official Opposition

cc The Hon. Michelle Rempel Garner, P.C., M.P., Official Opposition Shadow Minister for Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship
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